

Chaddesden Neighbourhood Board
30 September 2021, 6pm – 8.50pm
Teams Meeting
Chairperson: Cllr. Rob Cooper

Present:

| | | |
|------------------------|---|------------------------------------|
| Cllr Rob Cooper | - | DCC, Chairperson, Local Councillor |
| Cllr Jerry Pearce | - | DCC, Local Councillor |
| Cllr Jonathan Smale | - | DCC, Local Councillor |
| Emma Tidbury | - | Derby Homes Patch Manager |
| Rebecca Hudson | - | DCC, Neighbourhood Team |
| Jamie Robinson | - | DCC, Neighbourhood Team |
| David Walsh | - | Sporting Communities |
| Sophie Horton | - | Resident |
| Brendan Middleton-Rees | - | SNT SGT – Roe Farm |
| Sharron Davies | - | Resident |
| Di Cliff | - | Resident |
| Ben Underwood | - | DCC, Traffic & Transportation |

Apologies:

| | | |
|------------------|---|---|
| Kathleen Barlow | - | Resident |
| PPO | - | DCC, PPO Team |
| Eddie Fisher | - | Youth Services |
| John Ollerenshaw | - | Resident |
| Sarah Wigley | - | Community Safety Officer, Chaddesden Fire Station |

| | | |
|-----------|--|--|
| 1. | <p>Welcome, Introductions and Apologies Cllr RC welcomed all to the Chaddesden Board meeting. Apologies were received and noted. Cllr RC explained information about ratification with recommendations can only be made at the Board and it will be ratified at another time</p> <p>Apologies from the fire service Cllr Smale may arrive at the Board later</p> | |
| 2. | <p>Declarations of Interest None made</p> | |
| 3. | <p>Late Items None</p> | |
| 4. | <p>Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising not on the agenda. None made Cllr RC proposed and SH second the mins as correct</p> <p>Matters arising none but something may come up later in the meeting</p> | |
| 5. | <p>Partner Updates</p> <p>Police Roe Farm SNT update – Sgt Brendan Middleton-Rees is covering on a temporary basis.</p> <p>There are currently 5 Police Officers covering the area with a vacancy for a 6th The Chaddesden PCSO's Gaz Crump and Chris Davey will be leaving to join as Police Officers within the next 6 months.</p> | |

Neighbourhood investigation officer vacancy still is open. There are hopes that the vacancy will be advertised with the next intake of PCSO's.

Project management:

Nuisance motorbikes – the SNT have had a lot of success recently and have seized a number of bikes recently. Working with Charlie Walker, Community Safety Officer, around ABC's (Acceptable Behaviour Contracts)

SNT priorities

Residents were consulted with in October & November and the priorities for the area will remain the same but with an additional priority around e scooters and funding has been secured via Craig Keen for smart water to be brought for the area to aid with this.

Cllr RC – mopeds were out of control especially on Derwent / Sussex circus

Cllr JP – catching them is difficult, the method with smart water spray is a really good idea but got to have a team out there to deploy

BMR – Police are working with garages not to sell petrol to under 18's and the message to residents is to report in any information to the non emergency number.

The SNT are aware of a homeless person that is hanging around Sussex Circus area and are working with PPOS to tackle this.

Speed watch – James Dean is the SPOC for the SNT and has released a few facebook adverts, they have heard nothing but are keen to get this up and going.

NO, Jamie has worked hard getting people interested so need to liaise to get this going again.

Cllr RC has noticed people from CREST or another department or unit coming onto the patch. Are police aware Road Policing unit were there because residents have raised issues with speeding and were there due to people raiding Amazon vehicles for parcels.

BMR – Crest will come out if they are notified and will send letters and prosecute, not aware of anything else and there aren't any ANPR cameras in the ward either.

SH - Is speeding being checked in the area regularly?

BMR – Not at present by SNT as they don't have the capability to do so, this would be Road Policing Unit rather than SNT

Cllr RC – concern that RPU aren't liaising with SNT when they are in the area doing operations. Would it be possible to chase this up and see if they have any plans for the coming months and if they find any intelligence or have had any results from being in the area.

Cllr RC – Promote Speedwatch and any details of people from previously arranged sessions to pass to police

Cllr RC – Porch piracy, where people are looking for parcels being left on people doorsteps to steal. Have police come across much of that?

BMR – This is rare in the area

Cllr RC – Thanks to Brendan for coming to the Board meeting, and pass on thanks to Dan Please also pass on to Chris and Gareth Chaddesden Neighbourhood Board thanks for everything that they have done great assets to the community and residents.

DC – The CCTV at Chaddesden park centre has been updated with 7new cameras a - Crime commissioners funding has paid for these. Police do have access but if the centre can help out, SNT are welcome to view as and when needed.

SH – Reports that taxi and delivery drivers are defecating (near a cemetery) on a green and resident is complaining. Around Cumberland Avenue.

CIlr RC - This can be passed to PPOs and if provide with reg we can give to licensing as taxi drivers can be traced via DCC licensing.

David – Sporting communities

As we approached the winter months, we continued the regular youth engagement sessions; ensuring that the young people within Chaddesden maintain a connection to a safe and valued opportunity.

In reaction to the lack of floodlighting on the MUGA, we have purchased and utilised portable floodlighting to make sure that the sessions go ahead safely; encouraging and reassuring young people and parents. Conversations between young people and staff have helped to build and maintain relationships which have influenced them to view the community engagement workers as role models.

Whilst attending the project it was clear that the children looked forward to the weekly sessions, and this was proven as they attended week in and week out and mentioned how they would love more sessions in future. Other comments from the children included whether staff were back next week, this shows how reliant the children are on the sessions as young people now rarely have places to go and hang out together. Unfortunately, youth clubs are somewhat of the past which means the majority of the time they hang out on the streets, in fields and at the park. When at the sessions staff have witnessed the children come together and support one another regardless of the age differences, friendship groups or children attending different schools from varied areas of Chaddesden, they have formed new friendships and enjoy meeting up on a Friday evening.

The skills developed are apparent including the leadership shown when children delegating groups for competitive sport, and help with the set up and take down of sport equipment. Staff feel as though the children have developed a sense of belonging, with it being a recurring session there is an additional place of stability here that staff and Sporting Communities has provided the youth with. Regardless of what the sessions entail, because of the relationship that has been built between staff and young people, these sessions also offer them escapism, freedom, memorable moments, and an opportunity to meet with their friends. These are the reasons they look forward to attending sessions.

The support of the staff and the relationships developed ensures any issues that arise during the sessions are amicably and constructively addressed. The young people have built such a rapport with staff members they respect and appreciate the issues being addressed.

Sessions running on a Friday night – Chaddesden Park @ 5.30-6.30pm then Oakwood Park @ 7-8pm. There are on average 12 young people per week with 3 being worked with on a one to one basis.

HAF provision was cancelled but Sporting Communities put together 38 food packages and vouchers over the Christmas period for young people and their families.

CIlr RC– are you looking forward to the better weather to engage with more people?

D, SC – quite fortunate to get the numbers we have at present but young people are consistent in attendance – Sporting Communities bring flood lights to enable to make the area better for engagement.

CIlr RC - Are there any plans for the rest of the year?

D, SC – Only delivering a one hour session at present. HAF (Half term activity) will be delivered at half term. Looking to do more at Age UK centre as it's a larger space.

Opportunities are coming into the City but at present it will be the hour session and HAF during the holidays in the Chaddesden area.

The Board indicated they would be very positive in funding something such as the costs to hire the Chaddesden Age uk buildingas there is a need within the community for young people activities.

Conversation could be had with the Oakwood Cllrs to see if they would look at joint funding between Oakeood and Chadd as young people do attend the Oakwood sessions as well as the Chaddesden ones.

Action

Board funding application form to be sent to David

Fire Service update – Sarah Wigley

There are no major updates from over the Christmas period.

The Fire Service are continuing to carry out safe and well checks in the area and will be looking to work on campaigns over the next few months. Any information will be shared with the Board members.

Derby Homes Update - Emma Tidbury

Currently have 9 void properties all on offer

15 ASB cases

Noise 9

Youths 1

Pets 1

Drugs 2

Neighbour dispute 1

Harassment 1

Threatening behaviour 1

Tenancy breach cases 34

Property issues 10

Fraud 3

Garden 9

Access 6

Boundary 2

Pets 1

Use and occupation 3

Estate Pride Work

- Binstores for Waterford drive are still planned but waiting on streetpride to confirm when they want this doing.
- Disabled bay on Michigan Close tarmac work completed but still needs marking out
- Consultation to be carried out in next few weeks for Roosevelt Ave flats
- Shannon Square signs, Claire is working on this project and will come to the Councillors with signage designs when she has them.
- Matlock Road parking bays completed but signs are now wanted this is being looked at

- Consultation work to be carried out for extra bays on Oakleigh Ave
- David Winslow from Parks is looking at some options for the Waterford Drive play area which will be pitched to Derby homes and the Cllrs will be involved with this. – this to go on as an action for Cllr RC

Cllr RC – parking outside community room resident letting someone in a van drive over the green area, has been reported.

Cllr RC – thanks for the work around Dayton Close – improvement in the area

ET – keeping an eye on the area, inspections have been done but there are a couple of properties that they are keeping watch on but letters will go out to

Cllr RC – Do dh keep up to date with inspections for gardens?

ET – There is a Summer and winter programme – summer inspection is every other month winter is inspection is done over November to April

Cllr RC – Regular issues are not the grass cutting, its dumping of huge amounts of waste that

Cllr JP – Areas do come up every so often and once you clear one area it goes onto another. A lot that couldn't be done over COVID have slipped. Once residents complaint to Cllrs those are the ones that tend to get reported in and others are picked up via Dh visits.

ET – We only inspect front gardens and dumping has increased during covid and excuses such as not being able to go to the tip are becoming more regular.

Cllr JP – appointments are available and its and excuse that is commonly used.

ET – Dumping on communal areas, mainly where the flat areas are hotspots and are inspected every week – Meath Ave, John Beresford, Lathkill Green, JFK Gardens – some that have come up aren't DH so information is passed over.

ET – Any ideas for estate improvements from the Board, please let Emma know

Action

Cllr RC – Waterford Drive play area – update with Dave Winslow

Emma to check to see if can have non enforceable 'no parking' signage @ Aitchinson Gardens

Emma to check if a job has gone on for broken windows at Shannon Square

Chaddesden traders association – Sharron Davies

There is nothing planned in for this year as of yet. The last thing we did was the event at Age UK with the lighting of the Christmas tree.

The Christmas market – went very well, there were some issues but went well and had great feedback.

Cllr RC – thanks for putting it on, it was brill

DC – thanks for the support, Jamie organised tree and the remembrance show was fantastic.

Cllr RC – Derby Live talking about the Big One – couple of dates mid June cant do around the Queens jubilee events as they will be stretched. There are no firm dates at present but ideas around a weekend event with Chadd feste on the Saturday and Big One on Sunday.

Cllr RC - Is their an appetite for a Jubilee Event on the Park?

DC and SD – yes – Di is applying for funding for Gate Post Theatre for a commissioned show and they will be happy to take this forward.

Cllr RC – Chadd Neighbourhood Board, CTA & Age UK, look to do a joint event going forward? Yes Di – Jubilee Festival

| | | |
|-----------|---|--|
| | Action – Jamie to set up a Jubilee working group taking this forward. | |
| 6. | <p>Neighbourhood Team update – Jamie Robinson</p> <p>Christmas Tree – very well received by residents in Chadd and further afield. Surprised by how many people turned up for the official switch on which was over 3to 400. Absolutely fantastic in the current times and was a really positive event in bringing people together.</p> <p>Cllr RC – this is another fantastic event for the community</p> <p>Cllr JP – The first one for the area and lessons learnt especially around the bulbs being stolen.</p> <p>NO, JR – 40/50 bulbs stolen which adds up. To make a Board application for another power socket for Chaddesden park, going forward this will enable more events and activities to take place.</p> <p>NO, JR – Queens Jubilee celebrations – To set up a working group to celebrate. Possible ideas for events...Coronation chicken was designed for the coronation, maybe do one for a platinum cake or desert?</p> <p>DC – Wiltshire Road , idea for a blue plaque Ronald Binge wrote one of the Elizabethan serenades, which was played it at Megan and Harrys wedding – would be nice to get a plaque for the area to show connection to Chadddesden.</p> <p>Working with Ben T&T issues being pulled together Normal referrals – littering, parking etc.</p> <p>Action agreed Cllr JS – Derwent and Chaddesden ward maps send to Sophie NO, JR – to organize Jubilee working group</p> | |
| 7. | <p>Highways, Transport and Planning</p> <p>Traffic & Transport – Ben Underwood</p> <p>LTP priority – Cavern Drive – Highways are against putting bollards as it attracts a maintenance liability and just moves the issue. Ben has come up with plans and a proposal to widen the road by the width of the verge, the quote for this would be around 18k or replace the verge with footway to carriage way standard which is half the price Report is to be done for Chaddesden Cllrs with options for consideration which will be sent over.</p> <p>Active travel fund Hanbury road – proposal to stop traffic cutting lights on Chaddesden Park Road – The public consultation has had over 100 responses. Traffic & Transport are now writing to residents to see if there is still an issue for the residents – then pull together a meeting to see if the project will go ahead. Funding runs out end of March though so against clock.</p> <p>Minor amendment orders – Chaddesden match day parking had tweaks and will be signed off in couple of weeks. This adds on issues residents raised for match day parking without having to add as a new priority and will happen very quickly for the Waterford Drive area.</p> | |

Cllr JS – Parking on Clinton Green issue with parking on tactile curbs -issue around the school parking problem, will this be looked at?

This is on the wish list for the area and would better improve mobility for people picking up kids from school.

Ben, T&T - have looked during school time – will go back and see what was found out and update. They already have a pedestrian refuge in the area and may need another so this is an idea and more beneficial to the area. There is already a pedestrian refuge there but may need another one so as an idea and more beneficial to the area.

SH – Could we have a Zebra crossing on Maine Drive near to the doctors would this be possible for this area or something similar?

Cllr JS– Did look at a scheme to build veteran homes on the green and a caveat was for a crossing and car park to go in this area but unfortunately the drainage didn't allow this so wasn't taken forward which could impact on a crossing in the area.

Ben, T&T – survey has been done around pedestrian activity and car activity and it doesn't seem to be a massive issue to justify installing a crossing. Will have a look what was found out and get back.

Highways LTP priorities to be put forward

- Max Road / Chadd park road refuge design
- Reginald road south / Oakleigh ave – this will be progressed

Working with the schools to looking at Safe Haven -Oakleigh Ave, Lenton Ave from Reginald road south: St Albans school area

For the future anything we need to be mindful of?

Moira Close & Deborah Drive – school zone – responses have been positive with these zones

Ismay Road and Oakleigh – St albans school for a school safety zone – regular complaints received

Lenton Ave & Foyle Ave

Ben, T&T – looking at what happens in the other schools before taking on other areas. The Safety Zones require a lot of staffing and resource for first months. Ideally would like the scheme to Police itself due to this.

NO, JR – Is it worth finding out who the replacement within education who sits on the educational panel and get a co-ordinated message out to all the schools about changes, good practice etc. **Action Jamie to enquire.**

SH – Missing schools sign on Meadow lane, rear entrance to Meadow Farm School

Action Ben to look into if it is missing

Cllr RC– thanks to Ben for all his hard work.

Actions

NO, JR – enquire how to get a co-ordinated message out to schools re school zones and safety

Ben, T&T – look at missing school sign, rear entrance to Meadow Farm school

8. Neighbourhood Board budget

Rebecca introduced the item.
The Board were advised that they have £10,000 available to allocate this financial year the Board had the opportunity to talk about and discuss Board spend.

| Project | Cost | Decision |
|--|----------------------------------|--------------------------------------|
| Parks dept – Contribution to fitness area on Chaddesden Park | £1000 | Board agreed to fund the full amount |
| Derby Homes – Contribution to cost of power for Defibrillator | £343.11 | Board agreed to fund the full amount |
| Engineered Learning – Chaddesden bowls club | £950 | Board agreed to fund the full amount |
| Engineered Learning | £950 | Board agreed to fund the full amount |
| Hudsons – 3 x Christmas trees for planters | £40 per tree £120 total | Board agreed to fund the full amount |
| Derby Live – mural contribution | £860 | Board agreed to fund the full amount |
| Royal British Legion – poppies | £300 | Board agreed to fund the full amount |
| Litter picking equipment | Allocate £200, need quotes | To be agreed |
| Out of the box – Sharron Davies for street entertainment for the Christmas event | Allocate £250 | To be agreed |
| Streetpride – Bin for junction of Moneyash / Wood Road | £300 | Board agreed to fund full amount |
| Jamie – Christmas Tree | Allocate £2500 for all works | To be agreed |
| Jamie – Bike rack outside Catherines café | Allocate £600 – Jamie to confirm | To be agreed |

To Date Board Spend:

| | Agreed spend |
|------------------------|---------------------|
| Chaddesden Ward | £4823.11 |

Spend to be agreed:

| | |
|----------------------------------|----------------|
| Age UK – mince pies | 150 - agreed |
| Christmas Event application | 63.18 – agreed |
| Christmas Event – market licence | 95 – agreed |
| Pop up equipment | Awaiting quote |
| Maintenance for planters | Awaiting quote |

New Year 22/23 Future Board Spend

| | |
|---------------------------------|-----------------|
| New commando electricity socket | Chaddesden Park |
|---------------------------------|-----------------|

| | | | |
|------------|--|--|--|
| | Electricity supply for planters | CTA – Wilsthorpe / Chaddesden Lane | |
| | Easter Event | CTA to plan | |
| | Wildflowers | Maine Drive, Chaddesden Park road, Max Road, Chaddesden Lane (opposite Catherines) | |
| | Eat the streets | Di and Sophie to look further into this, look at raised beds around the Age UK | |
| 9. | Section 106 Funding | | |
| | Rebecca introduced this item and the Cllr have requested a meeting is organised with the Sec 106 Officers to discuss. Cllr RC has requested he be the lead on this Action agreed | | |
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Rebecca to arrange meeting with Sec 106 officers to discuss | | |
| 10. | Any Other Business | | |
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Prizes for Christmas – further discussion needed. | | |

Future Meeting Dates

| Board Meetings | Meetings start at 6pm |
|---------------------------------------|------------------------------|
| Monday 7th March 2022 | TBC |
| Forum | |
| Tuesday 8 th February 2022 | TBC |